Troop 317 NEWSLETTER – April 28, 2013

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/BoyScoutTroop317

Twitter: @troop317

to submit an article to the weekly Newsletter, see: http://troop317.com/Newsletters/HowToSubmit.pdf

IN THIS ISSUE:

Dates to Remember / Upcoming Troop Meetings
Equipment Manager Minute
Youth Protection Awareness
Summer Camp Next Steps
Board of Reviews
Swim Tests
Adult & Scout Medical Forms

DATES TO REMEMBER/ UPCOMING TROOP MEETINGS

APRIL

Tue, 04/30 @ 7PM: Regular Troop Meeting - Perimeter Pavilion

MAY

Sun, 05/05 @ 12:30PM: Committee Meeting, room C11

Tue, 05/07 @ 7PM: Regular Troop Meeting - Perimeter Pavilion / "YPA Parent Preview" in Uptown Auditorium

Tue, 05/14 @ 7PM: Regular Troop Meeting - Uptown Auditorium / Youth Protection Awareness

Fri, 05/17 @ 5:45PM: May Campout / Meet at Bank Parking Lot

Tue, 05/21 @ 7PM: Patrol Leader's Council (PLC) - Uptown Auditorium

Tue, 05/28 @ 7PM: Regular Troop Meeting/Swim Tests - Perimeter Pavilion

JUNE

Sun, 06/02 @ 12:30PM: Committee Meeting, room C11

Tue, 06/04 @ 7PM: Regular Troop Meeting - Uptown Auditorium

Sun, 06/09 @ 10AM: Leave for Summer Camp / Meet at Bank Parking Lot

Tue, 06/11 - NO TROOP MEETING DUE TO SUMMER CAMP

Sat, 06/15 @ 12NOON: Return from Summer Camp / Meet at Bank Parking Lot

Tue, 06/18 @ 7PM: Patrol Leader's Council (PLC) - Uptown Auditorium

Tue, 06/25 @ 7PM: Regular Troop Meeting (Summer Camp Sign-offs) - Uptown Auditorium

EQUIPMENT MANAGER MINUTE

The troop quartermaster and I are searching for patrol chuck box #5. Please check your garage and basement for us. We think it is more likely that a patrol took it home for a patrol camp out or to give it a deep-clean. If found please call the Davidsons 770-442-1427.

YOUTH PROTECTION AWARENESS SESSIONS

The troop will be conducting a "Youth Protection Awareness" session for our Scouts. This program is a complement to the "Youth Protection Training" that all active adults are required to take every 2 years. This session will take place on 5/14/13, during the regular troop meeting. The plan is to have this session yearly.

- A.) This is a required session for all Scouts. If a Scout does not attend (for any reason) his parent must sign a form (before the next campout) indicating that a parent has covered these topics with the Scout. The PowerPoint presentation will be made available afterwards.
- B.) We will have a "parent preview" of this session on 5/7/13 (where parents will be given the exact same presentation, and have time for Q&A). ALL parents are strongly encouraged to attend. If after this session, you choose not to send your Scout on 5/14/13, see "A" above.

merrill@fouroakes.com

SUMMER CAMP NEXT STEPS

What's up next for those scouts that registered for Summer Camp?

- Email your whitewater waiver to donandkaye@gmail.com.
- Schedule your physical and turn in your medical forms to Irene He. (See below for further information regarding this step.)
- And, if you haven't yet paid your registration fees, now is the time to pay those summer camp fees at www.troop317.net.

For specific instructions and links to forms, see the Step-by-Step Summer Camp Instructions by Clicking HERE for the Summer Camp link.

BOARD OF REVIEWS

SEE CORRECTION BELOW

A change is being made to the frequency of Board of Reviews. Effective immediately, all Board of Reviews will take place on the **LAST TUESDAY** of each month *as well as during campouts**. (*This piece of information was inadvertently omitted in the previous issue of the newsletter.) Please remember that you must go to the Troop 317 website (www.troop317.net) to sign up for your advancement. (Click HERE to be directed to the site.)

Just a reminder: a book check and the Scoutmaster Conference must take place PRIOR to a Board of Review.

Keep on striving for Eagle! You can do it!

SWIM TESTS

MAY 28TH! SAVE THE DATE!

BSA Swimmer Tests will be held on the evening of Tuesday, May 28th at the Perimeter Church pool, before and during the regular Troop meeting. Although this is primarily designed to simplify our first day at Summer Camp, these swim tests are available to all Scouts AND adults in Troop 317. The test is required for all Scouts and adults to participate at Summer Camp or any water-related Troop outing (you never know when we'll be tubing or canoeing) and is valid for one(1) year. Also, this is a chance for any Scout to partially complete the 2nd Class and/or 1st Class rank requirements. This includes only 2nd Class 8b and 1st Class 9b at this time, although adult leadership will consider plans for offering the completion of the other swim-related requirements (2nd Class 8a & 8b, 1st Class 9c).

ADULT & SCOUT MEDICAL FORMS

Thanks to all who have already submitted their medical forms. Just a reminder that all medical forms must be submitted to Irene He NO LATER THAN MAY 14TH. See below for more details on medicals forms and Irene's contact information below.

The BSA medical form is necessary and required information for Troop leadership during our outings. Since it expires after a year, it is time to resubmit it for most all scouts and the adults.

This is especially important for all those attending the upcoming Camporee since we must submit copies to the Camporee Staff when we arrive. To help make this happen, Irene He will be collecting Parts A & B for all Scouts and Adults at the next Troop meeting on April 9th. Those attending Summer Camp, can also turn in Parts A & B, plus Part C at that time since they are due on or before May 14th!

The current BSA Medical form is available at this link; http://troop317.pbworks.com/w/file/63923349/2013-Annual-Heath-Medical-Form.pdf. Note the following simplified instructions:

- 1. Parts A & B are to be completed and signed by a Parent or the adult and required for ALL Scouts and Adults.
- 2. Additionally Part C is required for long-term camping and high adventure outings such as Summer Camp, backpacking, canoeing, etc. This involves a "sports physical" and a care provider's signature. Even if your Scout is not attending Summer Camp, there is no harm in doing this now in anticipation of any upcoming applicable outings throughout the year.

These physicals can be done by your family physician, or other physicians, nurse practitioners, or physician assistants at many locations, including the following options:

Dr. Shay Sabom's North Altanta Urgent Care & Family Medical Center: (11180 State Bridge Rd, 770-754-0788, 7 days until 8:00 pm) physicals for \$25.

"doc-in-a-box" care facilities like CVS Minute Clinic or Publix Little Clinic: these provide walk-in "sports physicals" for a fair, low price.

Thank you very much for your attention!

If you have any question regarding this form please contact our The Medical Records Keeper, Irene He at <u>ijqzhu@hotmail.com</u> or 770-734-0105.